

Minutes of GoBike Meeting 9 March 2021

Web Ex meeting

	Item	Action
1	<p>Welcome, introductions, arrangements for the evening, apologies</p> <p>Present: Convenor: Thomas Cornwallis (TC)</p> <p>Committee members: John Donnelly (JD), Patricia Fort (PF), Brenda Lillicrap (BL), Jeremy Stevenson (JS), Joel Cooney (JC), Iona Shepherd (IS), Tancred Fergus (TF)</p> <p>Apologies: Caroline Thompson (CT),</p>	
2	<p>Minutes of previous meeting, matters arising</p> <p>JC compares Sage v Quick Books – both £6 per month approx TF to ask GCC about Avenues TC to ask Steven Bell - All Space for People (S4P) related projects On Hold Permissions Doc – Shared on SLACK Sarah Berry busy - Minutes accepted.</p>	<p>JD/JC still to amend organisation bank signatories</p> <p>TC to ask Sarah at later date for for infra Day?</p>
3	<p>Treasurer's Report</p> <p>28/02/21 £479.82</p> <p>Cash – £57.61</p> <p>PayPal - £4630.92</p> <p>Going to record on spreadsheet in parallel to Sage to see if easy to maintain / explain to other</p> <p>JC to look into MemberMojo to adjust timing of expired memberships messages/ explain eviction from Slack after 6 months?</p> <p>Membeship – 249 active – 19 pending – 42 expired</p> <p>PF did a manual email to expired members</p> <p>JD says Mail Chimp can be used for general message to members Need to motivate members to join in advance of COP26?</p>	<p>JC to report</p>
4	<p>Co-Convenor Update</p> <p>PF attends meetings for TC</p> <p>TC to GCC for Hillhead Junction redesign</p>	
5	<p>COP</p> <p>Lots of events including active travel</p> <p>COP Coalition -talking about how to get involved without duplicating roles</p> <p>TC to set up Slack channel / report back</p> <p>TC to email GCC to see what plans for cycle routes during event/closures</p>	<p>TC</p>

	<p>around SECC</p> <p>TC ask if they have a good contact at the GCC</p> <p>Discuss alternative routes</p> <hr/> <p>Letters to GCC about Dennistoun LTN – infra being taken out</p> <p>Also Cambridge Street?</p>	TC/JC
6	<p>Consultations Update</p> <p>Steph has been helping with emails. Derek/Jim doing the Digests</p> <p>Consultations not talking about design</p>	
7	<p>Hustings</p> <p>6 May? Online event</p> <p>Emailing Patrick Harvie to attend/suggest other candidates</p> <p>Do not chose same day as other hustings (POP/WCWV/Cycling UK)</p> <p>Need press release + poster + blogpost</p> <p>Zoom account for event</p> <p>Format - 1 minute statements on active travel then Q & A</p> <p>JD or JC to compare</p> <p>Possible invite for Jackson Carlaw</p> <p>Make list</p> <p>TC proposes Twitter ad trial to publicise?</p> <p>Need to analyse effectiveness</p>	<p>JD</p> <p>IS?</p> <p>IS</p> <p>JD</p> <p>TC</p>
8	<p>Accessibility on cycleways</p> <p>IS proposes change to GoBike aims statement to include needs of visually impaired people access to routes and active travel</p> <p>Some cycle route infra design make it more difficult for this group to negotiate – staggered crossings on SCW</p> <p>Do not want to create hierarchy of demands/ fair access for all</p> <p>Text for changes to be shared on Slack</p>	<p>JC</p> <p>IS</p>
9	<p>Glasgow 'Fun day'</p> <p>Like the Infra day but promoting the fun/positive aspect of cycling</p> <p>Inspired by Sarah Berry</p> <p>Social media promo and coverage</p> <p>June/July GCC due to review S4P temporary installs to possibly keep/make permanent</p> <p>Possible recording of soundbites - for socials</p> <p>Especially people new to cycling</p> <p>Support from Next bike / South Seeds</p>	<p>BL</p> <p>TC</p>

10	<p>AOB</p> <p>Consultation about S4P</p> <p>Need positive messages campaign</p> <p>Ask GCC for review date</p> <p>Possible stencil markings – new stencil designs</p> <p>POP on 24 April</p> <p>Get involved – polar bear + bike ‘This machine fights climate change’</p> <p>See Slack channel</p>	<p>PF to ask</p> <p>JD/IS</p> <p>IS</p>
	<p>Next meeting 11 May 2021</p>	